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Dear Parents 
 

Principal Mentoring Program  
Peter Seddon will be joining Elwood 
PS for 2 weeks in Term 2 and 2 weeks 
in Term 3. Peter is the Assistant 
Principal at Tucker Road PS and will 
complete 4 weeks of mentoring as part 
of the Principal Preparation Program 
with the Bastow Leadership Institute.  
 

Our school has been chosen to be part 
of this program due to our leadership 
structures, leadership coaching and the 
fantastic things we do at Elwood PS in 
relation to literacy, numeracy, 
curriculum programs, specialist 
programs, parent connectedness and 
community involvement. Peter will be 
involved in all aspects of our school 
and commence his first week with us 
on Monday 29 May. Please make him 
feel very welcome when you have the 
opportunity to meet him.  
 

Education Week  
Next week is Education Week in all 
schools in Victoria. We will be having 
a range of opportunities for you to 
visit the school and see the amazing 
learning that is taking place.  
 

We will have an open morning on 
Tuesday 23 May from 9:00am – 1:30pm 
and we invite you to visit your child’s 
or any classroom or specialist program 
in the school. We hope to see you next 
Tuesday morning and during the 
week. See the flyer attached for more 
information. 
 

2018 Prep Information Evening 
Our 2018 Prep Information night will 
be held next Wednesday evening 
commencing at 7:00pm in the JLC. This 
is the first information evening for 
prospective 2018 Prep parents. 
 

Ready Set Go – RSG 
Our first batch of 2018 Preps will 
arrive on Friday 26 May for their first 
RSG session. It is a very exciting time 

for our kinder kids, parents and our 
Prep teachers. This begins our 
extensive and well respected transition 
program that enables our preps to start 
school so well. Thank you to Amy and 
the Prep team for the magnificent job 
that they do. 
 

Dr George Otero comes to Elwood PS 
Thursday 1 June Curriculum Day and 
Parent Night  
Our next Curriculum Day will be on 
Thursday 1 June when International 
Educator Dr George Otero will work 
with our staff during the day, followed 
by a parent night from 7.00 - 8.30pm. 
George led the development of our 
Learning and Teaching policy in 2012, 
which guides our school philosophy 
and implementation of programs and 
strategies in all areas of the school.    
Dr George Otero is an international 
educational consultant who was born 
and raised in New Mexico, USA. He 
has worked extensively with students, 
t ea chers ,  community leaders , 
administrators, and policy makers in 
Australia, the United Kingdom and the 
United States. 
  
George offers expertise in relational 
learning, community schools, student 
engagement and family, school and 
community partnerships.  
 

George and his wife Susan operate the 
Centre for Relational Learning in Santa 
Fe, New Mexico. Their mission is to 
support people, communities and 
schools to attend to their relationships 
as the best way to ensure the 
educational success of every child.  
 

George will share educational trends 
across the world and revisit our 
school’s Learning and Teaching policy. 
It will be an interesting night with 
much discussion.  
 

For more information about George 
Otero follow the link below.  
www.relationalearning.com 
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PA G E 2  

Student Attitudes to School Survey 
Our school will be conducting a survey to find out 
what your child thinks of our school. The Attitudes to 
School survey is an annual student survey offered by 
the Department of Education and Training. The survey 
assists schools in gaining an understanding of students' 
perceptions and experience of school. 
 
Our school will use the survey results to plan programs 
and activities to improve your child's schooling 
experience. 
 
This year the Attitudes to School survey will be 
conducted at our school between Monday 22 May to 
Friday 23 June. The survey only takes 20-30 minutes to 
complete and occurs during your child's class time. 
 
Students from Year 4 – Year 6 at our school will 
participate in the survey. Your child will complete the 
survey online during school hours using a purpose 
built secure online survey tool. 
 
The survey results will be reported back to the school 
in Term 3. The Department has updated the survey for 
2017 to include important new measures that are 
known to influence student engagement and 
performance. 
 
Students privacy is our priority : Your child will be 
provided with a unique login to complete the survey. 
The student login is an assigned identifier that may be 
used by the Department to combine data for research 
purposes only. Your child’s privacy and the 
confidentiality of your child’s survey responses will be 
protected at all times. No identifiable personal data is 
included in the survey response file. 
 
Please contact me if you would like more information 
or see: Attitudes to School Survey  

Rob Csoti 
 

Reconciliation Week Assembly - 
Monday 29  May 
We would like to invite you to the Reconciliation week 
assembly at 3:00pm on Monday 29 May. Each year 
National Reconciliation Week (NRW) celebrates and 
builds on the respectful relationships shared by 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people and other 
Australians. The 1967 Referendum anniversary on 

May 27  and Mabo Day on 3 June bookend the week 
and are significant milestones in the reconciliation 
journey. This year holds particular significance as the 
50th and 25th anniversaries respectively. Please join us 
to hear performances from the Year 1,2,3 and 4 choirs 
and share in the celebrations of Reconciliation Week. 

 
Significant Dates : 
1967 Referendum anniversary May 27—Marks the 
anniversary of Australia’s most successful 

referendum and a defining event in our nation’s 
history. The 1967 referendum saw over 90 per cent of 
Australians vote to give the Commonwealth the 
power to make laws for Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples and recognise them in the national 
census. 
 
Mabo Day 3 June—Commemorates the High Court 
of Australia’s landmark Mabo decision in 1992, which 
legally recognised that Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples have a special relationship to the 
land—a relationship that existed prior to 
colonalisation and still exists today. This recognition 
paved the way for land rights or Native Title. 
 

Register your interest for the 2017 
Elwood Snowsports Team  
Winter is coming and with it the 60th Victorian 
Interschools Snowsports Championships.  They will 
be held at Mt Buller from 20-26 August with the 
primary divisions competing Monday 20 
to Wednesday 22 August. 
 
Our parents have organised a team for the last 5 years 
and achieved some fantastic results, as well as a 
fabulous few days together at Mt Buller.  We'd love to 
have you on the team, so if you're interested  visit 
www.vicinterschools.com.au for more information 
and Terms & Conditions of entry. 
 
The Elwood team is self organised so please note 
that beyond meeting the Terms & Conditions, parents 
must attend and supervise their children throughout 
the event and may be required to provide volunteer 
support on the race course. 
 
If you meet the conditions and would like to register 
your child's interest or have any questions, please call 
or email Dairne Poole, Team Manager on 0409180884 
or at dairne99@hotmail.com by Friday  26 May. 

 

Centenary T -shirts  
Exciting news … t-shirts are back  
in stock and we have a full range  
of sizes at the school office.  There 
are also t-shirts ordered on QKR 
that are waiting collection from  
the school office. 

 

ôTouch of Pinkõ 
On Monday 15 May, Elwood Student 
Council organised a fundraiser for the 
National Breast Cancer Network. It was 
fantastic to see so many students come 
along dressed up in pink and the variety 
of clothing was fabulous. The day was a 
great success with a total of $977.00 raised!  
Thank you to everyone who participated.  

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/management/Pages/performsurveyat.aspx
http://www.vicinterschools.com.au
mailto:dairne99@hotmail.com


You Can Do It  
Making Decisions in a Group 
 

Why learn this skill? 
There are all sorts of ways 
to make a decision in a 
group situation, from 
negotiating and 
suggesting to persuading 
others. There are also 
other things you can try. 
 
What you can try: 

¶ Majority vote 

¶ A decision by a leader 

¶ Take it in turns 

¶ Go with the person who feels most strongly 
 
What you should avoid: 

¶ Don’t just ask one or two people, ask everyone 

¶ Don’t see it as losing if your idea is not accepted 
 
You Can Do It! 
 

Manners Matter - Excuse Me  
Part of being a friendly and respectful Elwood Primary 
School kid is realising that from time to time you 
might inconvenience others. You may not mean to, but 
sometimes it is unavoidable. When these occasions do 
arise, we need to know how to handle them 
courteously. 
 
If we have to interrupt somebody working, or perhaps 
two people talking, we should begin by saying “excuse 
me” and then quickly explain what is so important. 

 
Of course before we interrupt, think! Do we really 
have to deal with the matter immediately? Can it wait 
for a short time? Is it really important? If it is 
important, then “excuse me” is the way 
to go. 
 
Saying “excuse me” shows others that 
you are thoughtful and considerate. All 
part of being an Elwood Kid. 

 

Our Global Calendar  
Our Global calendar is a way to celebrate significant 
cultural and environmental events and is a terrific 
springboard for conversations at home! What’s on in 
the coming weeks? 

 
20 May: Vesak - Festival of Light 
Millions of Buddhists celebrate 
Vesak Day, an officially 
recognised United Nations (UN) 
holiday that celebrates the birth 
of Gautama Buddha, the founder 
of Buddhism. 

 
23 May: World Turtle Day 
For more than 100 million years, 
marine turtles have covered vast 
distances across the world's 
oceans, and have been an 
integral part of tropical coastal 
ecosystems. Over the past 200 years, human activities 
have tipped the scales against the survival of these 
ancient mariners.  

Last week and throughout this term,  
we welcome St John’s to our school  

to present their programs to educate  
EPS, Prep to Grade 6, on how to  

assist in emergencies, whether at  
home, at school or on the  

sports field. 
 
Our Preps to Grade 2s focus on identifying dangers, 
seeking adult help and making emergency calls. The 
Grade 3/4 program looks at checking for responses 
from casualties and the recovery position and the 
Grades 5 to 6 look more closely at using 1st Aid in 
situations such as burns and bleeds, as well as calling 
emergency services. 
 
We thank St John’s Ambulance for delivering these 
great programs to us once again – free of charge. The 
students and the teachers learn much and thoroughly 
enjoy the interesting, informative and hands on 
activities. 

 

http://www.stupa.org.au/
http://www.tortoise.com/


 

25 May: World MS Day 
World MS Day is a day to educate and inform people 
across the world about the different types of access 
issues faced by people with Multiple Sclerosis.  

 
25 May: International Missing Children's Day 
A day where people around the world commemorate 
the missing children who have found their way home, 
remember those who have been victims of crime, and 
continue efforts to find those who are still missing. 

 
26 May: National Sorry Day 
National Sorry Day is a continuing effort to achieve 
appropriate education, reconciliation and recognition 
for the Aboriginal stolen generation. For more 
i n f o r m a t i o n  g o  t o :  W e b s i t e : 
www.australia.gov.au/about-australia/australian-
story/sorry-day-stolen-generations  
 

 

27 May - 25 June: Ramadan - Islam  
Ramadan is the ninth month of the Islamic lunar 
calendar. Every day during this month, Muslims 
around the world spend the daylight hours in a 
complete fast. 
 
27 May - 3 June: National Reconciliation Week 
National Reconciliation Week (NRW) is celebrated 
across  Australia   each  year  between   27   May   and           
3 June. The dates 
commemorate two 
significant milestones in 
the reconciliation journey-
the anniversaries of the 
successful 1967 
referendum and the High 
Court Mabo decision. 
 
Enjoy your upcoming weeks and whatever you may 
be celebrating. 

Nicole Richards … Assistant Principal 

 
Attachments:   
Education Week 
Snowsports Championships 
Investigations - Parent Workshop 
Camp Australia 
Quiz of the Century 

http://www.worldmsday.org/
http://www.helpbringthemhome.org.au/
http://www.australia.gov.au/about-australia/australian-story/sorry-day-stolen-generations
http://www.australia.gov.au/about-australia/australian-story/sorry-day-stolen-generations
http://www.australia.gov.au/about-australia/australian-story/sorry-day-stolen-generations
http://www.timeanddate.com/holidays/australia/ramadan-begins
http://www.reconciliation.org.au/nrw/what-is-nrw/











